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At its regular meeting of January 14, 2021, the Planning Commission considered City Council 

Bill #21-0005, for the purpose of permitting, subject to certain conditions, the conversion of a 

single-family dwelling unit to 2 dwelling units in the R-7 Zoning District on the property 

known as 810 Argonne Drive (Block 3913C, Lot 021), as outlined in red on the accompanying 

plat; providing for a special effective date; and granting variances from certain bulk regulations 

(lot area size), gross floor area per unit type, and off-street parking requirements.   

 

In its consideration of this Bill, the Planning Commission reviewed the attached staff report, 

which recommended approval of City Council Bill #21-0005 and adopted the following 

resolutions; six members being present (six in favor): 

 

RESOLVED, That the Planning Commission concurs with the recommendation of its 

departmental staff, adopts the findings outlined in the previous staff report, with 

consideration for testimony and facts presented in that meeting, and recommends that City 

Council Bill #21-0005 be passed by the City Council. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Eric Tiso, Division Chief, Land Use and Urban 

Design Division at 410-396-8358. 
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